Lakewood Heights 

Home and School Committee Meeting

November 15th 2012

Welcome by Paulette Richard meeting called to order at 7:10 pm

There were no additions to the agenda

Beth Garnett approved the Agenda and Amy Paley seconded

Beth Garnett approved the Minutes from October meeting and seconded by Francis Curley

Business arising from the minutes: 

· Smart Board has been ordered for Mrs.Munn and the price is still undecided

· Clothing sale: Thank you to Debbie Robinson who has taken care of this for fund raising. They will be for sale on periodic days and will be set up in the hallway outside the music room, please use the music room doors to enter the school. They will be for sale the evening of Parent teacher Wednesday Nov 28th and also Friday Nov 30th. Cash and Cheque only and all sales are final. The order will take approximately 2 weeks to come in; therefore they will be in before Christmas.

· Update on the sound system: I will follow up with Mrs. Briggs to see if this was loud enough for her purpose

· Cafeteria: There is now a sign up and also a Checklist to follow; there is also Jay clothes and dish soap available for use. A calendar is to be made and hung in regards to who is using the cafeteria and on what dates, a check list will be filled in following the use of the facility with hopes that this will keep things in a much better order

· We are asked to use the dishwasher on a periodic basis due to a possibility of it seizing up

· Signs have been placed around the School yard with regards to the most recent concern about animals running freely 

· Awaiting a reply from the School District in regards to the reduce speed sign for the back driveway

· If a photo is sent to the manufacture in Ontario, the glider is replaceable, we have also received catalogues from Ontario with playground ideas

Principal’s Report: 
· The No Dogs Allowed were mistakenly sent to Champlain Heights School but have since been delivered to the School

· Report Cards will be going out on Nov, 27th 2012

· Grade 3-5 choir students will be taped by Rogers Cable on Dec, 4th 2012 at 6:30 pm at Portland United, this will be 45 minutes in length

· Dare Graduation is on Dec, 5th 2012 at Saint John High School only 1 grade 5 class will attend

· Mrs. Edwards has announced that she will retire at the end of this year however her last day at the school will be on Dec, 21st 2012 (students have not been made aware of this as of yet) No replacement teacher as of yet

· Beth Garnett made a motion to purchase a gift card with the max up to 100.00; Amy Paley seconded this. All members in agreement

Treasure’s Report:

· The cheque for the Smart Board has not yet come out

New Business: 

· Plan of Action for the upcoming New Year, anything you might like to see in regards to the Winter Carnival

· Headset For Secretary: It has been mentioned that the Secretary has a headset, as she is not always available to answer the phone in the office. We will look into pricing for this

· Cookie Decorating: this will be on Dec 21st 2012 in the morning. The shortbread cookies will be replaced with sugar cookies this year to see if there is less mess with breakage when children want to bag them for home. Also we will try using gumdrops instead of the traditional sprinkles as this also can be quite messy for clean up

· Winter Carnival: This will be held on March 1st 2012 in the morning, we are looking for any Theme Ideas you may have. Karate will be cancelled the Thursday evening before so that we can decorate the gym

· Mrs. Briggs has asked that we purchase 8 smaller T-shirts for the track jamboree, as the ones we currently have are far too large for the smaller children. We will order these from Key Industries. This was motioned by Amy Paley and seconded by Debbie Robinson

· Suggested that we purchase a Banner with the School name on it for any activities the school will attend this year off the School grounds. The price is $145.00 for a 4x6 size, this will be blue background with the Yellow hornets logo. This was motioned by Beth Garnett and seconded by Karen Welch

Committee Reports:

· Memberships: we have 15 paid members and the money was sent to Fredericton. Those wishing to become a voting member can do so for $5.00 From this $3.00 goes to the association and $2.00 goes to the Home and School
Hot Lunch:

· Everything seems to going well with this

Library:
· Students are able to borrow books again as the library is back to regular schedule

· We have received 5 boxes of books from Alice Hayward and these books are now available to the students

· The last day to borrow books will be on Dec 6th, 2012

Grade 5 Committee:

· There was a meeting held on Oct 24th, 2012 to discuss fundraising ideas

· There will be a bake sale on Nov 28th, 2012 to raise money

· The students have been sized for t shirts and we will pay for those from the grade 5 fund

· We are having a meeting on Nov 20th, 2012 to discuss possible class trip locations, the trip this year will not be overnight

Other:
· The Empty Stocking Fund will be on Nov 24th, 2012 at Saint John High School

The next meeting will be held on Dec 11th, 2012 this is a Tuesday evening at 7:00 pm

Meeting called adjourned at 8:25pm by Tara Curley and Seconded by Beth Garnett

Attendance:                                        

Paulette Richard      Susan Raid                    

Francis Curley

Tracey Connolly

Amy Paley

Nadine Mullin

Karen Welch

Beth Garnett

Julie Moore

Debbie Robinson

Tara Curley                 Regrets: Paula O’Brien    Darlene Tracey

